Lesson5. Copyright © 2012 by eTOC-surely work-All Rights Reserved 長文読解デュアルメソッド英検 3 級レベル

For Teachers: Please have the students read the sentences one at a time and correct their pronunciation of each sentence then have them repeat after you. Wait until after they read the sentence (use the number in place of the missing word) to have the students choose the correct answer to fill in the blank. When the students finish the article, move on to the further questions. 日本語訳な しタイプBもございます。スクロールダウンするとございますのでお好きな方をご利用下さい。 お知 (し) らせ eTOC のレッスン以外で使用禁止 9.3(4B)A3E 4|**B**| – Notice 1. From: Emma Smith 2. To: Kathy Jones <sup>3</sup>. Date: December 17, 2009 13:57クリスマスの買(か)い物(もの) 4. Subject: Christmas shopping 5. Hi Kathy, 学校(がっこう)最後(さいご)の日(ひ) 言(い)った 6. On the last day of school, you said you wanted to go Christmas shopping this mear my school. I hope 7. weekend. Do you want to go on Saturday or Sunday? 町 (まち) 商店街(しょうてんがい) ~の近(ちか)くに 8. We can go to the city or to the mall that , 異(こと)なった we can go to many different shops. 妹 (いもうと) ~してもいいですか 贈(おく)り物(もの) Also, is it okay if my little sister comes with us? I want to buy gifts 祖父母 (そふぼ) for my mother, father and for my grandparents. 11. 何(なに)か 十分(じゅうぶん)な I've already bought something for my sister. I have enough money 12 去年(きょねん)の夏(なつ) because I worked at a Chinese restaurant last summer. 13. ~から連絡(れんらく)がある Hope to hear from you soon. 14 Emma 15.

**Further Questions** \*Ask student to answer the question on their own at first. If the student can't answer correctly, have him look at the last page and read the "example answer" for the question. Have the student try to memorize the answer, if it's too long or difficult, you should divide the sentence into 2 or 3 parts to make it easier to remember. Once they have memorized the answer, the teacher should ask the question one last time so that the student can practice answering. Also if you find any mistakes, please mark the page and let me know ASAP.

- 16. 1) What did Kathy say she wanted to do? キャシーは何がしたいと言いましたか。
- 17. She said she wanted to go Christmas shopping.
- 18. 2) Who wants to go with them? 誰が彼らと一緒に行きますか。
- 19. Emma's little sister wants to go with them.
- 20. 3) Where did Emma work? エマはどこで働きましたか。
- 21. She worked in a Chinese restaurant.
- 22. From: Kathy Jones

Lesson5. Copyright © 2012 by eTOC-surely work-All Rights Reserved 長文読解デュアルメソッド英検 3 級レベル To: Emma Smith 23 Date: December 17, 2009 18:1224 Subject: The weekend 25.Dear Emma, 26.アルバイト 本屋 (ほんや) I have my part-time job at the bookstore on Saturday, so Sunday is better for 27. 両親(りょうしん) me. I want to get presents for my parents and my brother. 28より近 (ちか) い ~しませんか Why don't we go to the city? The mall is closer, but there aren't 29 街(まち)と同(おな)じくらい多(おお)くのお店(みせ) as many stores as in the city. 30. 電車(でんしゃ)に乗(の)る ~しましょう ~の前(まえ)で We can take the train together. Let's meet in front of the station at 11:30. 31 良(よ)いです It's fine if your little sister comes, too. 32 の前(まえ)に When we get to the city, let's have lunch at the Hamburger Garden before 33. 記憶(きおく)している we go shopping. I remember your sister likes that restaurant. 34. See you! 35 Kathy 36 Further Questions&A 4) Why can't Kathy go on Saturday? なぜキャシーは土曜日に行くことができませんか。 37. She has a part-time job at the bookstore on Saturday. 38 5) Where does Kathy want to go? キャシーはどこに行きたいですか。 39 She wants to go to the city. 40. 6) How will they go to the city? 彼らはどうやって街へ行きますか。 41 They will take the train to the city. 42. From: Emma Smith 43. To: Kathy Jones 44 Date: December 17, 2009 21:4645 計画 (けいかく) Subject: Sunday plans 46. Hi Kathy, 47.OK, we'll meet you at the station at 11:30 on Sunday. 48. ~の時(とき) ~し終(お)える 電話 (でんわ) する When finish shopping, I'll we call my mom. 49.わたしたちを家(いえ)に送(おく)る She can come to the city and drive us home . 50 ~を楽(たの)しみにしている My sister is excited about going to Hamburger Garden. 51.See you Sunday! 52.

58

63.

64.

69.

## Further Questions&A

- 家(いえ)に帰(かえ)る 7) How will they get back home? 彼らはどうやって家に帰りますか。 54.
- They will call Emma's mother and she will come to the city and drive them 55 home.

#### \*Choose the correct answer from these choices.

買(か)うための (28) How did Emma get enough money to buy her Christmas gifts? 56 まくものか ビレッラぶん かね てい エマはクリスマスの贈り物を買うための十分なお金をどうやって手に入れましたか。 57

祖父母 (そふぼ)

- 誕生日(たんじょうび)
- She got money from her grandparents for her 1 birthday . 非常勤(ひじょうきん)の
- She worked at a bookstore. 2 part-time 59.
- 3 She got some money from her sister. 60
- 4 She worked at a restaurant last summer. 61.

#### (29) Why does Kathy want to go shopping in the city? 62

- なぜキャシーは街へ買い物に行きたいのですか。
- 1 It is closer than the mall.
- 2 There are more stores there. 65~しなければならない
- ted by copyright; She has to meet her parents there. 3 66
- She works there on weekends. 4 67.

# ~の後(あと)に

- (30) How will the girls get home after shopping? 68
  - 少女たちは買い物の後、どうやって家に帰りますか
- They will walk. 1 70
- They will take the train. 2 71.
- 3 Emma's mother will drive them home. 72
- Kathy's brother will drive them home. 4 73.

## **Review Questions**

- 1) What did Kathy say she wanted to do? 74
- She said she wanted to go Christmas shopping. 75
- 2) Who wants to go with them? 76
- Emma's little sister wants to go with them. 77.
- 3)Where did Emma work? 78
- She worked in a Chinese restaurant. 79.
- 4) Why can't Kathy go on Saturday? 80
- She has a part-time job at the bookstore on Saturday. 81
- 5)Where does Kathy want to go? 82.
- She wants to go to the city. 83
- 6)How will they go to the city? 84.
- They will take the train to the city. 85.
- 7) How will they get back home? 86.

Lesson5. Copyright © 2012 by eTOC-surely work-All Rights Reserved 長文読解デュアルメソッド英検3級レベル

# 87. They will call Emma's mother and she will come to the city and drive them home.

解答: (28) 4 (29) 2 (30) 3

	ype B 日本語訳なし 3] – <u>Notice</u> eTOC のレッスン以外で使用禁止 9.3(4B)A3E
88. 89. 90.	From: Emma Smith To: Kathy Jones Date: December 17, 2009 13:57
<ol> <li>91.</li> <li>92.</li> <li>93.</li> <li>94.</li> <li>95.</li> <li>96.</li> </ol>	<ul> <li>Subject: Christmas shopping</li> <li>Hi Kathy,</li> <li>On the last day of school, you said you wanted to go Christmas shopping this weekend. Do you want to go on Saturday or Sunday?</li> <li>We can go to the city or to the mall near my school. I hope that we can go to many different shops.</li> </ul>
<ul><li>97.</li><li>98.</li><li>99.</li><li>100.</li></ul>	<ul><li>Also, is it okay if my little sister comes with us? I want to buy gifts for my mother, father and for my grandparents.</li><li>I've already bought something for my sister. I have enough money because I worked at a Chinese restaurant last summer.</li></ul>
101. 102.	Hope to <u>hear from</u> you soon. Emma
103. 104.	<ul> <li>rther Questions</li> <li>1) What did Kathy say she wanted to do?</li> <li>2) Who wants to go with them?</li> <li>3) Where did Emma work?</li> </ul>
107. 108.	From: Kathy Jones To: Emma Smith Date: December 17, 2009 18:12 Subject: The weekend
111.	Dear Emma, I have my <u>part-time job</u> at the bookstore on Saturday, so Sunday is better for me. I want to get presents for my parents and my brother.
113.	Why don't we go to the city? The mall is closer, but there aren't as many stores as in the city.
115.	We can take the train together. Let's meet in front of the station at 11:30.

9.3(4B)A3E s6 =E3W P4

116. It's fine if your little sister comes, too.

<sup>117.</sup> When we get to the city, let's have lunch at the Hamburger Garden before <sup>118.</sup> we go shopping. I remember your sister likes that restaurant.

119. See you! 120. Kathy Further Questions&A 121. 4) Why can't Kathy go on Saturday? 122. 5) Where does Kathy want to go? 6) How will they go to the city? 123.124. From: Emma Smith 125. To: Kathy Jones 126. Date: December 17, 2009 21:46127. Subject: Sunday plans Hi Kathy, 128 OK, we'll meet you at the station at 11:30 on Sunday. 129When we finish shopping, I'll call my mom. 130 She can come to the city and drive us home. 131.My sister is excited about going to Hamburger Garden. 132.See you Sunday! 133 Emma 134 Further Questions&A 135. 7) How will they get back home? \*Choose the correct answer from these choices. (28) How did Emma get enough money to buy her Christmas gifts? 136. She got money from her grandparents for her birthday. 1 137 She worked part-time at a bookstore. 2 138 She got some money from her sister. 3 139She worked at a restaurant last summer. 4 140. (29) Why does Kathy want to go shopping in the city? 141. It is closer than the mall. 1 142 There are more stores there. 2 143. 3 She has to meet her parents there. 144 4 She works there on weekends. 145

146. (30) How will the girls get home after shopping?

147. **1** They will walk.

This document is protected n Call on Call Call on Call

- <sup>148.</sup> **2** They will take the train.
- <sup>149.</sup> **3** Emma's mother will drive them home.
- <sup>150.</sup> **4** Kathy's brother will drive them home.

# **Review Questions**

- 151. 1) What did Kathy say she wanted to do?
- 152. 2) Who wants to go with them?
- 153. 3)Where did Emma work?
- 154. 4)Why can't Kathy go on Saturday?
- 155. 5)Where does Kathy want to go?
- 156. 6) How will they go to the city?
- 157. 7)How will they get back home?

解答: (28) 4 (29) 2 (30) 3